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Hill and Moor Parish Council 
 

   

Newsletter 
 

Autumn 2020 
 

 
As we move into Autumn and look back on the year so far, I am sure that 
none of us could have imagined at the start of the year what would 
subsequently unfold. As we went into lockdown at the end of March, we set 
up a village helpline to offer support and help to anyone in the parish that 
needed it. I think the way that people were already looking out for each 
other is a credit to our community as this helpline proved not to be 
necessary.  
 
Coronavirus cases are on the rise again and further restrictions are likely to 
try and stem this. As we all go about our lives please once again think of 
your neighbours, particularly if they are elderly, and just make sure that 
they are OK and have everything they need. 
 
On another note some of you may have seen that after a couple of years 
without our own mower for the field the decision was taken earlier in the 
year to purchase a replacement. This has proved to be a good move as we 
are now able to control when it is cut and as a result many people have 
commented that the field has never been in such good condition. A special 
thanks goes to the small band of volunteers who, when they are able to get 
a turn, have done such a good job mowing the field. This combined with the 
perimeter path, play equipment and picnic tables mean we have an open 
space which I know many of you regularly enjoy and as a village we are lucky 
to have. 
 
One unfortunate consequence of the current COVID restrictions is that 
regrettably we will not be able to hold our usual bonfire and fireworks 
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display this year. I know that this will be a disappointment to many but 
regrettably we just could not find a way for it to happen. 
 
Finally, although the Village Hall has been closed, we have continued to hold 
our regular monthly Parish Council meetings via Zoom and we would 
welcome any parishioners who would wish to join us for these. Details of 
forthcoming meetings together with joining instructions can be found on the 
Parish noticeboard. 

 
Cllr Tony Betteridge 
Chair of Hill & Moor Parish Council 
 
 

 
 

Act of Remembrance 
The five parishes will be coming together for an Act of Remembrance at Fladbury 
Church on Sunday 8th November at 10.30am.   
 
Due to social distancing numbers will be very limited  attending and so there will be 
a ballot for 4 people from each village to take place on 1st November if you would 
like a chance to attend please email Alison Jeanes (paulalijeanes@gmail.com). 
 
Plans are only just coming together and we are trying to work out if the service can 
be broadcast out live to the community and at 11.00am people could come 
together by standing on their drives or doorsteps to observe the 2 minutes’ silence. 
More details will be sent out and put on the church noticeboard as soon as they 
have been finalised. 

mailto:paulalijeanes@gmail.com
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HILL AND MOOR 
PARISH COUNCIL 

 

 
 

…TO JOIN US 
 

 

To apply to be a Parish Councillor, contact the 

clerk or any councillor for more info and a form – 

contact details on the back page. 
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Bonfire cancelled 
We regret that the bonfire has been cancelled for 2020. We will return with 
a bang (or probably quite a few) in 2021.  
 
 

What is What3words?  
What do you use when you want to find a 
place? A postcode maybe, or address? How 
about in the middle of a field?  Ordnance Survey coordinates maybe. But 
imagine using those to describe a location to the emergency services. 
 

 
 

 
• Visit the website at www.what3words.com  

 

What3words is a new 
way of mapping. The 
world is divided up into 
3m squares, each with 
a unique three word 
identifier.  
 

For example, the end of 
the Lower Moor cricket 
square is at 
///skylights.tens.velocity 

For meeting 
up, reporting 
something or 
just to 
remember 
where you 
parked. To 
find out more 
 

• Download 
the app 

http://www.what3words.com/
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The next Village Litter Pick is scheduled for: 
 

Saturday 14th November 
 

Meet at the Village Hall at 10am to collect kit. 
 
 

Litter pick and rubbish sacks provided. Please come along and  

help keep your village looking tidy       
 

NB: Please wear a face covering while in the Village Hall 

 
  

Rotary Club of Worcester 

Reg Charity No 504217 

The following is what we are collecting: 

1. Aluminium: kitchen foil, take-away containers, aluminium trays 
and so on  

2. Pipes (copper, steel, brass, or others) 

3. Metal Tools: garden tools, car tools, kitchen and others 

4. Cables and wires of any type 

5. Electrical & IT Equipment 

6. Bathroom and kitchen accessories, of metal base. 

7. In addition we recycle other material: mobile phones, spectacles, 
stamps &  ink cartridges  

Thank you all for your continuous support 
Pat Stone 
The Rotary Club of Worcester 
 
Pat can collect if you have a large/heavy item - contact 01386 860806 
Drop your items to: The Hawthorns, 5 Back Way, Lower Moor 
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Crowle Searchers 

Football Teams 
 

2020-2021  

       
   

 

Crowle Searchers Football Club is a friendly and inclusive FA Charter Standard 
football club for children (boys & girls) and is a well-established club in the 
Ambassador Evesham Football League.  
 
The Searchers currently has teams from U6s for all ages up to Under 17s and 
we are happy to welcome new players in the age groups below. 
 
From the U8s and older the teams play on a Friday night for training from 6pm 
/ 7pm depending on the age, and all ages play on Saturday mornings for 
friendlies / matches (at 9.30am or 11.30am depending on pitch availability) 
on the playing fields at the back of Crowle Parish Hall and also our other field 
at Lower Moor.  
 
A recent addition is the Wildcats team for girls aged 5 – 11 years old who play 
on a Sunday from 9:30am – 10:30am at the Crowle Jubilee playing fields.  
 
The club and all teams are run by FA accredited coaches and are all DBS 
checked, and our players come from a variety of local schools. 
 
If you are interested, then please contact the named individual for your 
respective age group.  
 
 
 

Established 2005 
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Age School 
Year 

Manager Contact 
Tel 

Email 

U6 / 
U7s 

1 and 
2 

Matt 
Smith 

07838 
249282 

mpsmith254@gmail.com 

U8s 3 Matt 
Giering 

07883 
968612 

mattyguk22@googlemail.com 

U9s 4 Paul 
Hughes 

07776 
217414 

phughesy@hotmail.com 

U12s 7 Simon 
Black 

07920 
599615 

simonblackaslef@btopenworld.com 

Wildcats 

5-11s 

1- 6 Danny 
Dunne 

07478 
943251 

danny_dunne@live.co.uk 

 
 

             We look forward to hearing from you. 
 

   Crowle Searchers Football Club 

 

Great pitches at Crowle Playing Field and  
Lower Moor Playing Field 

 
  



8 
 

Your Parish Councillors 
 

Councillors 
Cllr Tony Betteridge (Chair) 07927 653457    tony.betteridge@outlook.com 
Cllr Paul Jeanes (Vice-Chair) 01386 860934    paulalijeanes@gmail.com 
Cllr Mrs Alison Jeanes  01386 860934    paulalijeanes@gmail.com 
Cllr David Saunders           07977 499643   david@dssalesmanagement.com 
Cllr Mrs Pat Stone  01386 860806    patystone@icloud.com  
Cllr Ms Pippa King  07469 951653    pippaking92@icloud.com    
Vacancy – to apply, please get in touch. 
  

District & County Councillor 
Cllr Mrs Liz Tucker    01386 462441  ltucker@worcestershire.gov.uk 
  

Parish Clerk 
Mrs Jo Adams   
Tel / Text / WhatsApp: 07795 608892, landline 01386 554305 
Email: hillandmoor@yahoo.co.uk 
Write to: The Clerk, Hill and Moor Parish Council, 43A High Street, Pershore, 
WR10 1EU 
 

Please feel free to contact one of the Councillors or the Clerk if you have any 
questions, queries or concerns about local issues and they will try to help.  
 

Meetings take place on the first Thursday of the month at 7pm usually at Lower 
Moor Village Hall, Cherry Orchard Road although they have been taking place 
via Zoom in recent times.You can still attend – email the clerk or any councillor 
for the meeting link. You can ask questions at Public Questions as usual.  
 

For agendas and minutes of meetings, you can visit our website – just Google 
“Hill and Moor Parish Council” and click on the top link.  
 

If you would like updates on local events and issues, planning applications 
and bus services, please join our mailing list – send an email to the Clerk at 
hillandmoor@yahoo.co.uk 
 

 

 

                                                                                          

Like our Facebook page to find out 
what’s going on in your parish 

 

mailto:david@dssalesmanagement.com
mailto:patystone@icloud.com
mailto:pippaking92@icloud.com
mailto:hillandmoor@yahoo.co.uk

